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	Date :  

22nd April 2009

	

	Subject: 
Draft Hackney Carriage and Private Hire Licensing Policy

	


Dear 

I write in response to the email of the 21 March 2009, to the members of the City’s Council’s Licensing and Safety Regulatory Panel concerning the above matter.

Under the City Council’s constitution, it is the Lead Member for Environment who has delegated authority to determine operational policy in relation to the delivery of services and the enforcement of legislation by officers of the Directorate relating to licensing matters. The Licensing and Safety Regulatory Panel do not have this authority.
Members of the Licensing and Safety Regulatory Panel have, however been kept informed of progress on the development of the draft policy and have been invited to comment on the proposals and have done so.

Salford City Council has produced a draft policy document which sets out how the Council proposes to regulate the taxi and private hire trades. One of the proposals is to remove the present limitation on the number of hackney carriage licenses issues, commonly known as ‘delimitation’. This is in line with the Best Practice Guidelines issued by the Department for Transport.
The decision as to whether the City Council moves towards a policy of ‘delimitation’ is not in any way dependent upon the results of an unmet demand survey. Only if the Council proposes to maintain a limit on the number of hackney carriage vehicles that can be licensed does the question of an unmet demand survey become relevant.

All stakeholders have been extensively consulted on the Council’s plans to introduce a comprehensive taxi licensing policy for Salford. The proposal to remove the Council’s existing policy of restricting the hackney carriage licences was set out in the initial questionnaire sent to the taxi trades in the summer of 2008. Within that process proposal to delimit was clearly stated. Copies of the draft policy were circulated to the taxi trades and copies were also made available in libraries, the licensing office and via the web and comments were invited. Two meetings were held with the trade in January 2009 and a further opportunity feedback was given. The views of the various stakeholders which have been received will be taken into account when the final decision is taken.
As you are aware I have arranged a meeting for the 29 April 2009, with the taxi and private hire trades to provide an opportunity to raise any new issues.

continued/…..

It is correct to say that prior to the Licensing function being transferred to the Environment Directorate, a decision was taken to levy an additional charge to fund future surveys. Best Practice Guidance issued by the Department of Transport states that in terms of financing unmet demand surveys, it is not good practice for surveys to be financed by the local taxi trade (except through general revenues from license fees). To do so can call into question the impartiality and objectivity of the survey process. This matter has been reconsidered in light of that guidance and repayment is to be made shortly to all license holders who have paid additional monies.
I trust that I have answered the points you have raised.

Yours sincerley
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Councillor Keith Mann

Lead Member for Environment  

Copy to:
Councillor  G. Wilson

Councillor A Davies

Councillor J. Deas

Councillor J. B. Dawson

Councillor B. Lea

Licensing Panel Members
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